HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES

Kaiser Building 

2045 Franklin Street, Denver, CO

Tuesday, August 27, 2013

5:30pm

In attendance were:

C Brantigan Bob Nogueira (Kaiser), Craig Supplee (Enterprise Hill Neighborhood Assn), Gary Branch (PSLMC/RMHC), Michael Henry (CHUN), Marty Jones (San Rafael), Tracey Herrington (Green Spot), Susan Riddick, Dan Craine (Craine Architecture, Paul Books (Palisade Partners), Tim Welland (Palisade Partners)
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM. The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved after many typos were corrected. Introductions were made around the room. Brantigan noted that plans are being made to redevelop the Ace Supermarket site and the development team will present at the next meeting.
Old Business

25th and Welton.

Since our last meeting the entire project has been reconsidered stimulated by our discussion and the Landmark Commission discussions. The development group presented illustrations of the concept. Instead of subsidized housing the project will be all market rate. There will be an approximately 82 unit 5 story apartment building with 4000 square feet of retail on the first floor. Parking will be at grade and 1 level below grade. Vehicular access will be from a curb cut on 25th instead of from the alley because of local preference and desire not to overload the alley. The project will then be wrapped with 14 town homes, 12 of which will have a garage accessed from behind. Entrances will be on Welton, activating the street. The Forum enthusiastically supports this concept and the Chairman is instructed to send a letter of support to the Landmark Commission. The plan is on the agenda for the Landmark Commission on 17 September. This is said to be the first housing on the Welton St Corridor in 70 years.
Demolition of 2135 Downing Street and the possibility of National Register Designation of San Rafael

Still under consideration

Presbyterian/St. Luke’s – Rocky Mountain Hospital for Children 

Gary Branch reported that PSL is considering using the property 1800 Gilpin as an urban garden even though money will need to be spent for a water tap. Mike Henry will make the connections between Gary Branch and Denver Urban Gardens.

Children’s Hospital arrangements have been made for a visitation to the murals on 4 September at 1 pm at 1225 Santa Fe. Come if you wish.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned

CO Brantigan MD

Chairman
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